Marian University Institutional Animal Care & Use Committee

Policy Number 5:

Amendments to Protocols
Scope:
This policy applies to all modifications to approved IACUC protocols.
Policy Statement: 

The IACUC must review modifications to a protocol that have animal welfare implications before any change is implemented. The federal regulations give the IACUC authority to determine which changes are considered significant and how the IACUC will evaluate changes to the protocol. Modifications to protocols are submitted through amendments and are processed via administrative review (if eligible, see conditions below) or regular review involving Designated Member Review (DMR) or Full Committee Review (FCR). The PI must submit the amendment to the IACUC.
Procedure:
1. Upon receipt, the IACUC Chair will make an initial determination of whether the proposed modification is eligible for administrative review or requires regular review by DMR or FCR amendment. The process for each is detailed below.
2. Administrative Review
a. Consistent with PHS Policy IV.D.1.a, the IACUC Chair has authority to approve the following changes without additional input by the IACUC. 
i. Changes in title of protocol; 
ii. Change in funding source; 
iii. Addition of a qualified investigator or collaborator 
iv. Small increase (less than or equal to 10%) in the number of animals used;
1. In making her/his determination, the IACUC Chair must address whether the requested change is in keeping with the original rationale for the number of animals approved; take into consideration if there is a change in study objectives; and take into consideration if the change may result in a negative impact on animal welfare.
v. Change in animal use area provided that the area has been approved by the IACUC.
3. Regular Review
a. According to PHS Policy IV.C.1., significant changes must be approved by one of the valid IACUC approval methods (DMR or FCR). Significant changes include changes that have, or have the potential to have, a negative impact on animal welfare. In addition, some activities that may not have a direct impact on animal welfare are also considered to be significant.

b. Any proposed change that is not eligible for administrative review as detailed above will be reviewed by DMR or FCR according to the process described in IACUC Policy 4. Additionally, the following categories of amendments are explicitly mentioned by OLAW guidance (https://olaw.nih.gov/guidance/significant-changes.htm) as requiring approval DMR or FCR:

i. change from non-survival to survival surgery;

ii. changes resulting in greater pain, distress, or degree of invasiveness;

iii. change in housing and or use of animals in a location that is not part of the animal program overseen by the IACUC;

iv. change in species;

v. change in study objectives;

vi. change in Principal Investigator (PI); and

vii. changes that impact personnel safety.
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